California State University, Long Beach

1:00 pm

  UNIVERSITY RESOURCES COUNCIL MINUTES
         BH 302

Meeting #4
October 20, 2009
Meeting called to order at 1:00 PM by Chair Pat Kearney with the following voting and nonvoting members of the URC present:  Douglas Harris, Ted Kadowaki, Marianne Hata, Rosario Yeung-Lindquist, Ali Chu, Lou Caron, Teri Bostic, Henry Wu, Linda Day, Cara Richards, Paul Ratanasirpong, Ray Wang, Bill Moore, Tim Caron, Ann Johnson, Patricia Kearney, William Kelemen, Laura Henriques, Paul Buonora, Carol Perruso, Mary Anwar, Charleen Rice, and James Ahumada. Excused:  Margaret Costa. 
1. The agenda was approved.
2. Minutes of Meeting #3, October 6, were approved.
3. Current Student Census Enrollment; Planning and Projections for AY 2010-11:  Vice Provost David Dowell, AVP Tom Enders, and AVP Van Novack. (1:15)
Tom Enders presented on new student admissions. The campus has been working to reduce enrollment to at or below our funded FTE level. To achieve this while maintaining our commitment to continuing students, enrollment reductions had to come from new students. For Fall 2009, freshmen admissions were reduced by 1,055 and transfers by 1,099.
Beginning with Fall 2010 admissions, our campus will have a local guarantee agreement with 3 new community colleges in the Coast Community District. This is at the request of the Chancellor’s office following a decision by Cal State Fullerton to terminate its transfer agreement with the colleges. To manage this increased demand, enrollment services impacted many majors, which makes them ineligible for the transfer guarantee. 
Moving forward, we will need to reduce enrollment further by an estimated 3,000 FTE. Moving summer school from state-support to CCPE self-support will save 1,245 FTE. The super-senior program is also working to reduce the student population and increase access to new students. Enrollment services is predicting (very tentatively) that we will be able to admit about the same number of new students for Fall 2010 as we did for Fall 2009. Moving into Fall 2011, the campus will need to increase admissions as the cuts from 2009 and 2010 result in smaller cohorts of continuing students. 
Tom Enders indicated that the diversity of the student population remained mostly the same despite the higher admissions standards. The numbers are difficult to interpret right now due to changes in how data are being collected. However, preliminary analysis indicates that diversity held steady except for a very small decrease in African American admissions. 
4. Current TT Faculty and Contingent Faculty Census; Planning Projections for AY 2010-11: AVP Holly Harbinger. (1:45)
Holly Harbinger presented census data on faculty, new hiring, and retirements. She reviewed what happened with hiring during 2008-2009. The year began with authorizations for 57 searches totaling 62 positions. 19 searches were canceled, resulting in 42 new faculty hires. For 2009-2010, very little hiring is expected. She indicated that at most 4 or 5 searches would be authorized. 
We also reviewed a Faculty Appointment Summary which included the percentage of instructors in different categories. The largest group was part-time lectures, comprising 43.1% of the total FTE. Next was tenured faculty at 28.5%, followed by probationary faculty (11.7%), teaching associates (8.9%), and full-time lecturers (7.8%). Among full-time lecturers, 76.2% are on 3-year contracts, as are 37.7% of part-time lecturers.

Layoffs not on the table, but certainly non-rehiring of part-time lecturers. 

5. Staff and Administration Census Data:  AY 2008-09, AY 2009-10 and Planning Projections for AY 2010-11; Current and Projected "non-replacements" for Staff and Administrators:  AVP Human Resources Management Scott Apel. (2:15)
Scott Apel presented on staff and MPP hires and retirements. From Oct. 2008 to present, there have been 101 recruitments resulting in 81 staff and MPP hires. During that same period, there were 35 retirements, though there have been a much higher number of separations. 
We also reviewed data on full time employees by bargaining unit from Oct. 2008 and Oct. 2009. Faculty positions declined from 1,534 to 1,445. Staff positions reduced from 1,370 to 1,330. The only area showing an increase was MPP positions, which went up, from 208 to 210. Scott Apel indicated that these MPP hires were to fill important vacancies. Additionally, the data is a “snapshot” from Oct. 2008 and 2009, so it may not accurately reflect the complexity of the hiring decisions. Our ratio of MPP to Faculty is quite good compared to other Universities. Scott Apel agreed to provide the 2007 data to help the council. 
6. Overview of the Lay-Off Process for Faculty & Staff:  AVP Human Resources Management Scott Apel
Scott Apel was asked to describe the layoff process, but not because we are anticipating layoffs. If layoffs do occur, planning would take place in March or April 2010 with the layoffs beginning in May to take effect by July. Each bargaining contact has slightly different layoff provisions. Layoffs would follow seniority and job classification. So a round of layoffs would likely result in remaining workers shifting duties, sometime dramatically. 
7.  The meeting was adjourned at 3:00.
